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RNY Property Trust revaluation  
 
Aurora Funds Management Limited (Aurora), in its capacity as the responsible entity of the Aurora Property Buy-
Write Income Trust, Aurora Fortitude Absolute Return Fund, Aurora Global Income Trust and the Aurora Dividend 
Income Trust (Fund(s)), provides the following update in relation to the RNY Property Trust (RNY). 
 
RNY has been suspended from trading on the Australian Securities Exchange (ASX) since 1 April 2019, due to 
delays experienced in finalising its audited financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2018 and half 
year ended 30 June 2019, followed by the Audit Disclaimer Opinion issued in relation to the year ended 31 
December 2019.  Aurora understands that RNY is due to release its Audit Reviewed financial statements for the 
half year ended 30 June 2020.  In the event a clear audit review statement is issued, Aurora understands that 
RNY will then be in a position to apply for recommencement of trading on the ASX. 
 
On 23 September 2019, RNY announced it had completed an independent valuation of its 5 commercial office 
properties in the New York tri-state area, resulting in a 16% uplift on previous valuations and a material uplift in 
RNY’s Net Tangible Asset (NTA) backing.  Given RNY’s suspension from trading on the ASX, there was no 
actively traded market available for Aurora to determine the market value for RNY’s securities.  As such, the 
independent valuation obtained by RNY was considered the most appropriate basis on which to determine the 
carrying value of RNY, with Aurora’s direct investments being carried at a small discount to RNY’s improved NTA. 
 
On 29 June 2020, Keybridge Capital Limited (Keybridge) announced its intention to make an off-market all scrip 
takeover bid for RNY at an implied offer price of $0.011 per RNY unit1 (Keybridge Offer), with its Bidder’s 
Statement being dispatched on 28 August 2020.  On 28 September 2020, Keybridge issued a substantial holder 
notice stating it had acquired a relevant interest of 1.01% in RNY (from parties other than Aurora) through 
acceptances into the Keybridge Offer.  Aurora has also elected to accept a portion of its Funds holdings into the 
Keybridge Offer.  Consistent with its previous “truth in takeovers” statement, Aurora has limited its acceptances 
into the Keybridge Offer at 41,450,000 RNY units. 
 
As a consequence of the acceptances into the Keybridge Offer, the implied offer price of $0.011 per RNY unit is 
now the most readily observable price for RNY securities.  As such, this has resulted in the carrying value of 
Aurora’s direct investments in RNY being reduced from $0.044 to $0.011 per RNY unit, across its various Funds.  
 
Following the recommencement of trading in RNY securities on the ASX, Aurora will continue to adjust its direct 
investment in RNY to reflect the last traded market price.  
 
This announcement was authorised for release by Aurora’s Managing Director. 
 
Yours faithfully 
Aurora Funds Management Limited 
 

 
John Patton 
Company Secretary 

 
1 https://www.asx.com.au/asxpdf/20200629/pdf/44k1rj75lhlg0s.pdf  


